gﬁz Rosary School

Important Dates

SACPSSA Swimming Parents & Co @ At Good Friday Easter Sunday
Carnival the Cali




Friday 19 March Friday 26 March

Public Holiday

Monday 5 April

Upcoming Events

Parents & Co @ the
Cali

Date: Friday 26 March
Time: 7:30pm

Venue: Caledonian Hotel -
North Adelaide

News from the Principal

Dear Rosary Community

This week | had the privilege of joining the Year 6 students, Sita Catalano, Maria Boccaccio and Brenton Campbell on camp at Walkers
Flat. Active Education co-ordinated a series of activities for the children to engage in. Raft building and kayaking were certainly two of the
favourites! | would like to thank our wonderful staff for their organisation of this event and for the way in which they supported and cared
for all of our children. | am now looking forward to joining our Year 4 children and teachers on camp at the end of this term.

| am really looking forward to meeting all of our parents at the Parents & Co at the Cali on Friday 26th March.

AGM & Masterplanning

This coming Tuesday evening at 7.00 pm we have our Annual General Meeting.
This meeting will include the presentation of:
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e The Principal’s report

e Other reports that are considered appropriate for the occasion
e The previous year’s financial activity and

e The ensuing year’s draft budget.

At this meeting we will also elect parent Board Members for the ensuing year. We currently have three vacancies on our School Board
and | welcome parents to email me if they are interested in being part of the School Board. Over the next couple of years, the School
Board will oversee the Masterplan and school improvements. | think it would be a great time to join the Board and support the
development of the school.

NAPLAN 2021

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9.

Rosary School will be completing the assessments online during Week 3 of Term 2, commencing on Monday, 3rd May.

To prepare for the assessment, all Year 3 and 5 students will participate in a National Coordinated Practice Test on Thursday of Week 9,
25th March at 11:30 am. The purpose of the practice test is to check and prepare our platform in preparation for online testing. Please
be aware student performance will not be assessed for the practice test. All students will require headphones, that are wired (not blue-

tooth e.g. airpods) for the practice test and NAPLAN online. If your child does not already have a pair, please organise to send to school.
The privacy collection notice and NAPLAN Online information for parents and carers will be distributed to Year 3 and 5 classes this week.

The national online assessment platform has been designed to comply with relevant national data security policies, guidelines and

standards. Further information about the NAPLAN testing in May, will be shared in Term 2.

If you have any questions about NAPLAN and your child’s participation please contact your child's teacher, our NAPLAN Coordinator,

Caroline Price caroline.price@rosary.catholic.edu.au or myself susan.hennessy@rosary.catholic.edu.au

Year 6 Camp
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News from the APRIM

LENT

Our current season of Lent, as we look forward to Holy Week, calls us to commit ourselves to strengthening our faith through prayer,
fasting and almsgiving.

This year, Pope Francis has offered a timely reflection to speak to our hearts about Lent and how it is a time of reorientation towards
service and love, of God and towards each other.

In particular, he highlights the broader meaning of fasting’ as being far beyond mere food and drink. He states:

e Fast from hurting words and say kind words.

e Fast from sadness and be filled with patience

e Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope

e Fast from worries and have trust in God.

e Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity.

e Fast from pressures and be prayerful.

e Fast from bitterness and fill your hearts with joy.

e Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others.
e Fast from grudges and be reconciled.

e Fast from words and be silent so you can listen.

(Adapted from Father Dennis Rochford, MSC)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Rosary School played host last week to the Parish’s first family workshop for the year in preparation for students to receive the
Sacrament of Reconciliation. This included the parents and their children from Rosary School, together with other parish schools
including St Dominics, Blackfriars, and the children from the parish. The liturgy for Rosary students will take place next Wednesday, 24th
March, 6pm at Rosary Church. Unfortunately, due to Covid restrictions, this event is only open to the students and their immediate

family. | ask that you keep each child and their family in your prayers and thoughts throughout this time.
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Details about the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist (Terms 2/3) will be available to parents as soon as it is obtainable from the

Archdiocese of Adelaide.

QKR - (order and pay for school items)

It is with great excitement that | announce Rosary School has subscribed to the QKR App.

This is an additional platform used for making school payments faster and more conveniently from a secure mobile app anywhere and at
any time. There is also the option for a website payment alternative for families without a smartphone or tablet.

Benefits include:

e Copying orders/payments from one week to the next to save time
e Paying directly from a credit or debit card without pre-loading funds to a third-party account

e Tracking transactions easily with online receipts.

At Rosary School we are initially using QKR for payments such as school fees, camp fees and Parents and Friends’ ice blocks. We hope

to add more products in the future as we become accustomed to QKR.




Attached below is a guide to getting started.

For more information please contact Melanie Fazio melanie.fazio@rosary.catholic.edu.au (Finance Officer).
Yours sincerely,

Susan Hennessy

Principal

QKR_User_guide_

ltalian Culture and Language Day

Wednesday 7April 2021

This year we will be celebrating an Italian Culture and Language Day on Wednesday, 7 April 2021 (week 11).

The festivities this year will involve the children coming to school dressed in Italian flag colours of Verde, Bianco e Rosso (Green, White
and Red). There will be an assembly in the morning presented by the students of Rosary School. There will also be a play from Make a
Scene, Theatre Arts Education based on Commedia Dell'Arte Theatre for the children, which showcases Italian language and Culture.
The children are able to also order a gelato for the day.

Please return the slip no later than Friday, 26 March 2021 (week 9).

DUE TO CATERING RESTRAINTS NO ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED AFTER THIS DATE,
SORRY NO EXCEPTIONS.

Click below to dowload the order form:

Gelato_Notice 2021.
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ROC NEWS

The Daily Five Literacy Block

The start of the year was dedicated to launching “The Daily Five” and instilling literacy habits that allow for independent work, paired
work and group work.

Read to Self

The best way to become a better reader is to practice each day, with books you choose on your just-right reading level. It soon becomes
a habit.

Read to Someone

Reading to someone allows for more time to practice strategies, helping you work on fluency and expression, check for understanding

and hear your own voice.

Work onWriting

Just like reading, the best way to become a better writer is to practice writing each day.

Listen to Reading

We hear examples of good literature and fluent reading. We learn more words, thus expanding our vocabulary and becoming better

readers.

Spelling/Word Work

Correct spelling allows for more fluent writing, thus speeding up the ability to write and get thinking down on paper. This is an essential

foundation for writers.

Take a look at our photo gallery to see “The Daily Five” in action.
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“Rosary Parents & Friends @ The Cali” FINAL DAYS: TICKET SALES CLOSE MONDAY MARCH 22nd at 9PM. For more information and
to purchase your ticket, head to www.trybooking.com/events. Don’t miss this wonderful event to meet and socialise with parents and

members of the Rosary community.



https://www.rosary.catholic.edu.au/www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=717441&

The sandpit is such a hub of creativity and fun at recess and lunchtime. The P&F has kindly donated some funds for the purchase of new
sand pit equipment and toys. If you have any sand pit equipment/toys/trucks that you no long have a need for and are still in good

condition, we are more than happy to accept them as donations.

Winter Basketball Term 2 & 3 (played after school)
Year 4/5 Competition Tuesdays

Year 6 Competition Wednesdays

Year 2/3 Competition Thursdays

Games are played at Mars Stadium, Marden. Game times are either 4pm, 4:40pm and 5:20pm. Anyone interested in joining these
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competitions please contact the Sports Committee by 31st March 2021

sportscommittee@rosary.catholic.edu.au (ATT VANESSA ROBERTS)

Sibling Enrolment Applications 2023

Whilst 2023 seems a long way away, our enrolment process for Reception students begins in Term 2 of this year.

Earlier this term, Enrolment Applications were sent home to families who have a sibling commencing in 2023. It would be appreciated if
they could be completed and returned to the front office as soon as possible.

Children turning 5 from 1st May 2022 to 30th April 2023 will commence Reception in Term 1 2023.
Children turning 5 between 1st May 2022 and 31st October 2022 are eligible to begin in our Term 3 Mid-Year Reception Intake.
Applications for Enrolment from friends and family are also welcomed.

Forms are available from the front office or can be downloaded from our website www.rosary.catholic.edu.au/enrolment

A Juggler and a Magician Face Off in an all-out showbiz grudge match!

Are you #TeamMagic or #TeamdJuggling?

Get ready for skills, spills and thrills when a juggler and a magician face off in an all-out showbiz grudge match.
They’ll bring out their ultimate signature moves over three rounds to win over the crowd. Once the tricks are done, YOU vote to decide
the winner!

One performer will rule as King of the Kids. The other guy gets slimed!
A fun and exciting event not to be missed! Limited tickets available due to Covid-19.

Date: Tuesday 13 April

Time: Doors open at 10.30am for 11am start. Show duration (60 minutes)
Location: Payinthi — 128 Prospect Road, Prospect
Tickets: $10 each from Eventbrite | https:///www.eventbrite.com.au/e/juggling-vs-magic-tickets-131819261961
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For more information call Mark Crabtree, Youth & Live Music Coordinator at City of Prospect on 8269 5355.

Free entry to our Westfield W- league match

UNITED
mmh /| peoE

W-LEAGUE AT
GOOPERS STRDIUM

SUNDAY 21 MARCGH
KIGK-0FF: 3:30PM

CARITAS Casual Day
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We will be having a casual clothes day for Caritas day and a gold coin donation will be required this day will be set on Week 9 Friday the

26th of March.
Thank you from the SRC team

Blackfriars -Secondary School Visit

1% BLACKFRIARS

Ly

L

SECONDARY
TOURS

Thursday 25 March 9am and 6pm

PROSPECTROAD blackfriars.sa.edu.au

DISCONER MORE
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